
 

This Week’s Events 

Date School Events International Events 

Monday 27th March Before school dodgeball club 3- 6 
Yr 1&2 Dodgeball 
Y1-2 Football 
Yr 1&2 Lunchtime Gym  

 

Tuesday 28st March Before school dodgeball club 3- 6 
Yr 3-6 Lunchtime Gym 
Swimming Y4 
Yr 3&4 Football 
Yr 3-6 Sewing  
Yr 3&4 Performing Arts  

 

Wednesday 29th March Before school dodgeball club 3- 6 
 

 

Thursday 30th March Before school dodgeball club 3- 6 
Yr 3-6 Dodgeball 

Yr 3-6 Singing  
Yr 1&2 Lunchtime Singing   

 

Friday 31st March Before school dodgeball club 3- 6 
Yr 5&6 Football   

 

Advanced Notice: 
 

2nd May 2.30pm or 5.00pm – Phonics Screening Check parent meeting for 
Year 1 and invited Year 2s. 

Wednesday 24th May Sports day for Reception up to Year 6 pupils- Weather 
permitting.  If any issues with weather it will be rescheduled to Friday 9th 
June. Timings TBC. 

Thursday May 4th Polling day- The Dunwoody Hall will be in use as a polling 
station on this day. No hot dinners will therefore be available, Clever cats 
packed lunches will be available for those who usually choose a school 
dinner. 

Friday 5th May  – Coronation picnic celebration. 

 

Polite Notice: Please note the school office opens at 8.30am each morning and is 
manned until 4.30pm. Before and after these times, there will be no 
access to the Main Reception area. 

 

We are Brilliant Winners 

 

EYFS: 

KS1:  Prudence (1A), Luna (1B), Arianna (2A), Clara (2B) 

KS2: Jiaxin (4B), James (4A), Aanya (3) 

 

Sports Awards 

KS1: Mason (2A) , Tommy (1A) 

KS2: Riley (6B), Kassidy (4A), Sophie Mai (6B), 
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The Hub 

 

To finish off our Spring-themed Art display, The Hub children have created some rabbit pictures using 

stencils and brightly coloured paints. Some of the children enjoyed getting their hands messy when they 

painted, but others wanted to use cotton wool and keep their hands dry. 

 

 

 

Nursery 

 

This week an egg arrived into Nursery. The children have explored the egg using magnifying glasses. We 

have read non-fiction egg books and discussed what we think is inside the egg. Nursery are very excited to 

find out what could be inside! 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

Reception 

 

This week we have been learning about minibeasts and the children have made their own worm hotels. We 

discussed how the worms wiggle and dig tunnels in the soil. The children have enjoyed observing the 

worms in their new habitat. 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Year 1 

This week, Year 1 have started to plant seeds and get our garden ready to start growing! We planted broad 

bean, pea and courgette seeds. We are looking forward to observing these over the next few weeks and 

then plant them into our garden when they are ready. 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 

 

This week, Year 2 have had lots of fun planting some different seeds.  We are hoping to grow carrots as well 

as lots of different flowers. We also planted some strawberry plants. 

  

  

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 



 

Year 3 

This week, we learnt how to say specific fruit in French. We played a game of matching the French nouns to 

pictures of fruit. Then, we played a game of ‘fruit sound splat’, where we listened to the French noun and 

tried to point at the correct fruit described. Finally, we played a game of ‘Apple Pie’ changing the fruit we 

said to a French noun and trying to disguise our voices.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 

 

On Wednesday Year 4 took part in an exciting educational workshop using Sphero robot balls. These 

machines allowed the children to drive and code their routes on the ground.  They especially enjoyed the 

Cockroach Code Challenge. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Year 5 

 

 

This half term the children in Year 5 have been focusing on careers and aspirations in PSHE. We 

have explored careers of interest and considered what qualifications, skills and attributes are 

necessary for those aspirations. We were able to visit Cheshire College to explore what they have 

to offer young people which left many children enthused and excited about the opportunities and 

facilities available to them as young adults. 

Last week, the children across UKS2, were able to take part in MedicFest, which also supported 

our learning in PSHE. The children learnt a lot about the NHS, practices and procedures 

undertaken by doctors, nurses and medical staff and thoroughly enjoyed the day. 

It has been wonderful watching the children learn, explore and develop their understanding of the 

exciting possibilities and opportunities available to them in the future. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Year 6 

In Science this week, we have explored and investigated simple circuits. We made our own and learnt that 

in order for a circuit to be successful, the electrical current must be able to pass through without any gaps 

in the circuit. Through the exploration of different components, we were able to test this fact and make our 

bulbs and motors work. We learnt that components only work if the circuit is complete. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Attendance 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Sport News 

Year 5 & 6 Tag Rugby at Crewe & Nantwich Rugby Club 

On Tuesday 28th  March, 8 children took part in a Year 5 & 6 tag rugby competition which was held at Crewe 

and Nantwich Rugby Club. The team played against a number of schools, where they managed to win a lot 

of their matches. Mr Barton and Miss Brown were so proud of the way the children passed the ball and 

worked as a team. Well done to all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 Swimming  

Year 3 classes will be going swimming for approximately 6 weeks as part of the compulsory National PE 

curriculum. The sessions will begin on Tuesday 18thApril and will finish on Tuesday 23rd May 2023. The 

classes will go swimming from 1:30 till 2:30pm. 

Your child will need to bring in their swimming costume and a towel. If your child forgets their kit, we will 

contact you during the morning to try to arrange for their kit to be dropped off. Alternatively, we can 

provide spare swimming costumes, shorts and towels if kit cannot be brought in. Children are not allowed 

to wear any jewellery in the pool, so all must be removed before they enter. Please ensure that all earrings 

are removed before children come to school, if the children cannot remove the earrings themselves. In 

addition, long hair must be tied up in a swimming cap. 

If you have any questions about Y3 Swimming, please speak to the PE Team or your child’s Class Teacher. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Sport Clubs News 

This half term, clubs will run from Monday 17th April until Friday 28th April 2023 

All clubs, including those delivered by outside providers, will be free of charge. If your child is interested in 

taking part in any of our clubs, please sign them up through Arbor as all the clubs are live, there are still 

some spaces left in some clubs. If Arbor won’t let you make a booking it is likely the club is full. 

Please make sure your child has got the right sports kit for the club they are attending such as tracksuit 

bottoms and a waterproof jacket as the weather is getting colder. 

Monday 

Year 1 & 2 Gymnastics Club with Jasmine and Alisha Evanson from Cheshire Gymnastics 

11:45am till 12:25pm  

Year 1 & 2 Football Club with Miss Brown  

3:05pm till 4:05pm 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Tuesday 

Year 3- 6 Gymnastics Club with Jasmine and Alisha Evanson from Cheshire Gymnastics 

12pm till 12:35pm 

Year 3 & 4 Football Club with Miss Brown 

3:15pm till 4:15pm 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Thursday 

Year 3 – 6 Dodgeball club with Miss Brown  

3:15pm till 4:15pm 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Friday 

Year 5 & 6 Football Club with Miss Brown 

3:15pm till 4:15pm 

Please ensure that ALL children are collected from clubs outside the main reception on time. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

E-Safety 

 

 



 


